Personnel-udget-Finance Committee

Police Committee

Meeting Minutes

November 4, 2002

Chair Kempkes called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM, Council Room, Municipal Center, Phillips. Committee members present:  Mr. Fahl, Mr. Namtzu, Mr. Kempkes, and Mrs. Satterwhite.  Council members invited to attend this meeting by Mayor Boho:  Mr. Presley and Mr. Lasee.

Others present: Mayor Boho, Lee V. Lamoreaux, Officer Lobermeier, Police Chief Moore and Officer Holm.

Committee members will review minutes of past meeting/meetings at a later date.

The following are comments/discussion items brought out at this meeting:

Chief Moore: Explained his understanding of taking time off from his work, above and beyond normal work time, as pertains to a salaried employee. A prepared statement was read related to police department operations.

Assistant Chief Lobermeier: Commented on the importance of community relations and talking over concerns of business people with business people every now and then.

Mr. Kempkes: What reports generated by the department are necessary for committee review? Chief Moore and Mr. Kempkes agreed that community contact and patrol are necessary on an on​going basis. Mr. Kempkes asked if patrolmen marked time and mileage in and out of the squad car during a specific work shift. Chief Moore stated not at this time.

Mr. Presley left the meeting at

7:29 PM to honor another commitment.

Chief Moore: Community oriented policing, and/or community problem solving is a viable activity for department personnel. Most of the work performed by the department secretary is data entry. Other work involves public requests for information, reports, etc.

Mr. Kempkes: Chief Moore should respond to questions asked by committee, and/or council members directly and to the point. Our committees are seeking a 0% increase in department budget for Year 2003. A copy of suggestions for trimming department budget expense were passed out to meeting attendees.

Committee members reviewed department invoices for payment recommendation to the Common Council.
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Motion by Mrs. Satterwhite, seconded by Mr. Namtzu to adjourn. Carried.

Lee V. Lamoreaux

City Clerk-Treasurer

The Police Committee is considering the following in regard to budget concerns:

1. Reducing the clerical position to 10 hours per week to be utilized to maintain files and, if time permits, assist officers by doing typing. The focus of the Police Department should be on having an officer available on the street, which means reducing the clerical position is a better alternative than further reductions in police officers.

2. Go back to the original arrangement of the Chief, Assistant Chief or Patrolman doing the crossing guard duties as this will help establish a positive relationship between police officers and youth and will provide better protection for students on the way to school and better traffic control on Flambeau Avenue as well as reduce the police budget.

3. Normally have the Chief and the Assistant Chief work different days and different shifts and not have a patrol officer on when the Chief or Assistant Chief are working.

4. Rely on the Chief, Assistant Chief and two full-time officers to provide adequate police protection. In the 7-day week, there are 168 hours. At 40 hours a week, 4 people cover 160 hours. The contract provides that the officers who are union members work 81/2-hour days, four on and two off. The Mayor and Council can set the hours for the Chief and Assistant Chief without any concern as to the union contract. One regular part-time officer should be sufficient to cover vacations, sick leave, etc. If there are times when there is no officer actually on duty, there is still coverage because the Chief and/or Assistant Chief would be on call and the Sheriff’s Department is available. Dispatch is provided by the Sheriff’s Department. If necessary, there could be some assistance from an occasional part-time officer who is not a regular part-time officer. The cost of health insurance makes it essential to reduce the number of full-time and regular part-time officers.

